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Friday, 17th July 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As we break up for the summer I must take this opportunity to thank everyone in our community. 
These have been challenging times but I feel we have stuck together and managed to get through 
to the end of term with our unity and togetherness still intact. I am hugely thankful to the teachers 
and all school staff for the tremendous work they have done in organizing the remote learning and 
delivering face-to-face lessons. I am equally thankful to our wonderful students for trying so hard 
and working with their teachers so conscientiously. And of course, I am grateful to you, our parents 
and carers for your support, feedback and kindness. 
 
The school will be having some important work carried out over the summer with essential server 
and network upgrades on the IT systems. This will mean that we will not be able to communicate 
via e-mail or other remote methods for the first 3 weeks of the break. 
 
As we begin the summer holidays please do not worry if your son/daughter has incomplete work 
that has been set on Firefly. The staff and I are committed to making sure that all of our students 
are supported in the new school year to get back to where they need to be; and no child should 
feel anxious if they have not completed all of their remote learning – it will all be fine, we will sort it 
out in September. 
 
From all of us here at St Thomas More School, please enjoy a restful and happy summer. 
 
 
Take care, stay safe, God bless, 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
Martin Bonner 
Head Teacher 
 


